
Driving School Policies 
Please take a few moments to look over our driving school policies and disclaimers which we have 
included for your information. 

Child safe environments driving school 
Lilly’s Driving School recognise that Driving Instructors work with children and young people under 
the age of 18 years. 
Our child safe policy and code of conduct demonstrate a strong commitment to child safety by 
establishing and maintaining child safe and child friendly staff to be treated with respect and be safe 
and protected from harm. 
Parents, caregivers and young people are encouraged to learn more about their rights and 
responsibilities while using our services. 

Driving lesson cancellations 
We understand that there will be a need to cancel or alter driving appointments from time to time. 
Please make all driving lesson cancellations and alterations directly with your Instructor. 
Please give us as much notice as possible. 48 or even 24 hours notice will allow us to contact other 
clients and offer them the vacated time. 
At least 48 hours notice must be given to avoid a cancellation fee. 

●​ Lessons cancelled less than 48 hours notice – 50% of scheduled fee applies 
●​ Lessons cancelled less than 24 hours notice or not attended – 100 %of scheduled fee applies. 

Cancellation fees are payable prior to the commencement of any further lessons and are inclusive of 
GST where applicable. 
Cancellation fees for lessons funded by agency or organisation will be invoiced to the funding body. 
 

Pre paid invoices. 

These are only valid for 12 months. If lessons are not used within the time frame they will be 
forfeited. 
 

No phones policy 
In the interests of road safety we have a no phones policy during all driving lessons. 
Please leave a message or send a text. We will get back to you. 

Disclaimers 

All drivers are responsible for their own actions and 
safety 
While driving instructors strive to provide quality driver training and conduct assessments to 
required standards we must remember that all drivers are responsible for their own actions and 
decisions. No assurances are implied or given that drivers will remain collision free upon completion 
of any driver training or assessment program. 
We also remind every client that it is the responsibility of all drivers to notify Department 
of Transport regarding any changes or medical concerns that may effect driving ability. 

Road law interpretations and advise 
Please note that all descriptions and explanations of Road Laws and Road Rules are our 
interpretation only and are not to be considered as binding legal advice. Full legal wording and 

https://www.drivesmartdrivingschool.com.au/find-an-adelaide-driving-instructor/


details can be found by referring to the Australian Road Rules and Regulations and at the Vic 
roads  page. 
 

https://www.vicroads.vic.gov.au/licences/your-ps
https://www.vicroads.vic.gov.au/licences/your-ps

